Minutes of a Pupil Voice Meeting held at Damers Road First School

On Monday 8th November 2010

Present: Dan, Alice, Mrs. Limmer (Damers), Eirin, Mrs. Taylor (Winterbourne Valley), India, Mrs. Chutter (Cerne Abbas), Luca, Maya, Imogen, Rhyan, Mrs. Moger (P.O.W.), Robbie, Havana, Mr. Tubb (D.M.S.). Rory Newbery and Caroline Goode (Thomas Hardye).

1. Elections were held to appoint a chairperson and vice chairperson for this mini voice. Robbie (D.M.S.) was elected as chairperson and Dan (Damers) elected as vice chair.

2. Rory and Caroline from Thomas Hardye were invited to the meeting to tell us more about the “Olympic Dreams”.

Rory, Caroline and a team from Thomas Hardye have put an application forward on behalf of DASP to be part of the BBC “Olympic Dreams”. If successful it is hoped that DASP would be linked to an athlete and his/her school from their home country. Rory and Caroline explained their application which included an acrostic poem based on DREAMS i.e. “DASP Really Enjoys Amazing Moments that we want the world to Share; a piece of artwork made up of body parts of various Olympic athletes; a statement stressing our rural location and nearness to the sailing venue for 2012 and how it would enhance the learning of all DASP pupils.  They have tried to pick athletes from various countries, cultures and abilities that would provide an interesting learning opportunity for all DASP pupils. There have been 100 applications and there are only 12 possible links. Applications have just closed so we now have to wait and see if we in DASP have been selected as one of the 12.

Rory, Caroline and their team would be interested in hearing of any ideas about the ways DASP schools would like to be linked and what schools would like to gain from the experience i.e. what they would like to learn. Video links were mentioned. 

It was suggested that members of Pupil Voice report back to their schools on the progress of the application and suggested pupils from each school being encouraged to make their own acrostic poems using any related word to raise awareness of the application and venture of “Olympic Dreams”

The meeting closed with thanks to Rory and Caroline for attending and a promise from them to keep us informed of progress. They also agreed to let each school have a copy of the application, which would be sent to Mrs. Limmer at Damers for distribution.

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 8th February 2011 1.30 p.m. at Prince of Wales School. Robbie will draw up an agenda to include the DMS book sent around the world.

